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Welcome to Issue No 66 -UK Branch Newsletter 
 

Dear UK Branch members - as advised in the May and August newsletters our 2021 branch Annual 
General Meeting was held on Saturday 18th September.   
The meeting was held electronically again as the Covid-19 situation continues to affect travel and 
social behaviour. Ben our branch Chairman held the meeting open for a week to enable all those 
included in the emails to take part and comment should they wish to. Obviously the meeting was not 
as convivial as when we are able to meet in person. We do hope that next year in July we will be able 
to hold our AGM in the Highlands again and enjoy a social meeting at the same time. I have a long 
standing booking for Erchless Castle 11 – 23rd July 2022 for a family group holiday and it has been hoped 
that we may arrange for clansfolk to meet there during that fortnight. The UK branch committee 
has decided that a large International Gathering as originally mooted for 2020/21 will not be possible 
due to the continued uncertainty. 
The minutes of your branch AGM are included in this newsletter. 
The International branches have requested a copy of our branch newsletter so I will produce an 
emailable pdf version for them. I can also send it to those who are happy with email correspondence, 
and this will save a little on our postage charges. I propose to be able to do this next year so will check 
email addresses between now and February. 
The Clan Chisholm Society was founded in 1951 and the inaugural meeting was held in Glasgow in 
November 1951 following a revival of the clan at the Gathering of the Clans in August that year at 
Murrayfield. Our Society is therefore now 70 years old and we have so many enthusiastic and able 
volunteers to thank over those years. All those folk contributed to the International Society we have 
today of which our founders Miss Mairi Chisholm of Chisholm and chief Alastair would have been so 
proud.  
Our next newsletter is due in February so if you have any news or comments you wish included do 
let me know. 
Wishing all our members a very Happy Christmas and New Year. 
 

Yours in clanship,   Susan 
 
 
 

CLAN CHISHOLM SOCIETY  -   UK BRANCH 

Annual General Meeting. 20th Annual Report 

Saturday,18thSeptember,2021 – 10:00 BST. 

11, Croyard Drive, Beauly, by Inverness-shire IV4 7EE. 

Held Electronically by email. 

 
Present (including those in the email group) 

Chairman Ben Chisholm-Broomfield 

Secretary/Treasurer Susan Chisholm 

Juliette Chisholm-Broomfield (UK branch committee and President of Clan Chisholm Society), Duncan F. Chisholm (Vice 

chairman), Mairi-Angela Foster, Norman Chisholm (Vice Chairman), Christina Chisholm, Dr Margaret Collin (Historian), 

Alastair J. Chisholm (Database & forum administrator), Alastair Chisholm (Webmaster), Martin Chisholm (Journal Editor), 

The Chisholm and Madam Chisholm (Hamish & Julie), Lucy Greenfield, Bobby Greenfield, Michael & Emily Malton. 

 



Chairman Ben Chisholm-Broomfield opened the meeting at 10:00am as planned. 

Ben greeted UK members to the meeting and advised it would be held open for one week. He noted that it had been a quiet 

year due to Covid and Government handling of the pandemic. Ben felt that however one felt about how things had been 

handled it had been a frustrating time. Although we had not been able to meet in person our secretary has been in touch with 

many members over the year. Ben observed that Susan has kept the branch together with emails and the regular newsletters 

which are informative and interesting. Our Journal editor Martin Chisholm has again produced and exceptional issue for the 

Society and should be congratulated. 

On a personal note Ben advised that he has had to take a bit of a back seat due to minor problems meaning that he had to 

self isolate. He is looking forward to the future and is hoping to meet everyone once again. 

He felt that the coming year 2022 must be an improvement on the last two and he hopes for more activities and 

participation.  

Ben looked forward to hearing from members during the meeting. 

Susan circulated Ben’s opening comments and advised on the agenda items requiring votes. She added that so far in 2021 

there have been no new members and the report is as per that in the Annual Report of the Society. 

Juliette thanked Ben and Susan for opening the meeting. She gave her approval and comments on the agenda items. 

Duncan agreed that it had been a difficult year and he hoped we can be together next year. He sent best wishes to all fellow 

clansfolk. 

Margaret was sorry that Ben had not been too well and wished him best wishes for a full recovery. 

 

 

Agenda item 1 - MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  
 

Being the 19th AGM of the UK Branch Clan Chisholm Society held on Friday 18th July 2020 at 10:00 BST, 11, Croyard 

Drive, Beauly, Inverness IV4 7EE by electronic means. 

The minutes had previously been published and sent to members in branch Newsletter No. 61 August 2020. 
 

There were no comments and the minutes were approved 

 

Agenda item 2 - HON. TREASURERS REPORT 
 

UK Branch Financial reports were presented for the year ended 31st December 2020.  

The accounts had been prepared on 13/01/21 and audited by Mr Michael Sayers on 14th February 2021. The financial 

reports had previously been circulated to members with Newsletter No.64 in May 2021. 
 

There were no questions and the financial reports were approved 

 

Agenda item 3 - MEMBERSHIP REPORT 
 

Susan advised that we had no new members so far in 2021. The Membership report for the year ending 31st December 2020 

was included in the Annual Report of the Society which had been posted on the Society website. More detailed information 

is shown below. 

 
Subscription Rates 

Annual -                   £12.00              Annual Over 60 -        £  9.00 

10 Year -                  £65.00              10 Year family -          £74.00 

 

Membership subscription rates were last reviewed and increased at branch AGM 2012 

NB. Life membership has not been offered since 1996. Honorary membership is awarded from time to time for exceptional 

service to the Society. 

Life member contribution to the Annual Journal is currently £5.00 per annum. 

Note. The cost per copy of the International Clan Chisholm Journal is £3.50 to cover publication and distribution costs. 

There is no charge for the Branch Newsletters. 

Annual   (includes annual, annual over 60, 10 year and 10 year family) 

Records for Annual Members unpaid for 3 years or more are moved to archive. 

 



 at end 

2013 

at end 

2014 

at end 

2015 

at end 

2016 

at end 

2017 

at end 

2018 

at end 

2019 

at end 

2020 

New 

members 

6 4 5 4 3 7 4 11 

Deceased 6 2 2 2 3 1 7 5 

Life & Hon 

Members  

49 48 46 45 45 45 43 42 

Annual 156 149 155 151 139 133 124 124 

Total 

individuals 

207 197 200 196 184 178 167 166 

Number of 

Households 

140 133 136 132 128 128 126 122 

 

RIP 2020 

Alister Chisholm OBE, Weybourne, Norfolk. 12/06/1024 – 10/01/2020 

Graham Chisholm, Oxshott, Surrey. RIP - 21/06/2020. 

Rhoderick D Chisholm, Reading – 02/06/2020 

Jennifer Brown, Fleet Hamphire – June 2020 

Cecilia ‘Jan’ Chisholm – Helensburgh – 27/09/20 

 

New Members 2020 

Rhoderick Duncan Chisholm, Reading, Berkshire. 

Hilary Jane Maskell, Fordingbridge, Hampshire. 

Duncan Chisholm Hart, Inverurie 

Jane Chisholm-Alspach, Wisbech, Cambs 

Alistair Fraser Chisholm – Dorchester 

Fergus and Vicky Atkinson O’Sullivan – Bristol 

Michael Cope – Dorking, Surrey 

David James Chisholm – Falkirk 

Neville Barnes – Newcastle 

Alan William Orr – Birmingham 

 

Agenda item 4 - ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
 

The following agreed to stand for a further year - Nominations for officers were as follows :- 

Chairman – Ben Chisholm-Broomfield            

Hon Secretary / Treasurer – Susan Chisholm                 

Vice Chairman 1 -  Duncan Chisholm 

Vice Chairman 2 - Norman Chisholm 

Juliette thanked all office bearers for helping the branch and for serving another year on the committee. She noted that 

Susan has worked hard to keep in touch with members through email, letters and the newsletters.  

She thanked Martin for producing another interesting Journal for the Society. 

Martin had read the meeting correspondence on his return from a week away and thanked Juliette for her kind words. 

Members approved the slate of officers as above. 

 

 

 

 



Agenda item 5 – CONFIRMATION OF APPOINTMENTS 

Honorary Genealogist – position vacant. Alastair Chisholm, Hampshire has agreed to act in this role until such time as we 

can recruit a more permanent qualified volunteer. 

Honorary Historian – Dr Jean Munro 

Honorary Historian - Dr Margaret Collin 

Hon Auditor  - Mr Michael Sayers 

Hon Committee member – Norman Chisholm 

Hon Committee member – Juliette Chisholm-Broomfield 

Hon Committee member – Mairi-Angela Foster 

Hon Committee member - Alastair Chisholm (CGI administrator) 

Susan thanked all appointments for their commitment to keeping the branch and the society relevant. 

No change to appointments/committee members was proposed and the list as shown was approved. 

Agenda item 6 AOB   

 

6a – International News 

Susan noted that it had been very quiet this year although Robert Chisholm, New Zealand is proceeding well with the final 

volume of the WW1 Commemorative series. He has recently sent a draft round for editing but still has some information to 

verify and add before he can publish. All the volumes are/will be available as PDF on the Clan Chisholm Society website.  

Susan had heard from Fay in New Zealand who sent best wishes to the UK branch. Fay is working on recording the Catholic 

Church Schools records in Auckland from the 1860’s. 

David Holmes in Calgary, Alberta, Canada also sent best wishes to the branch. 

 

6b – Branch Plans for 2022 

Susan advised that she still held her two week booking at Erchless Castle for July 2022. With the recent death of Maurice 

Robson the owner we do not know how the estate will be managed in future. We hope our family holiday will go ahead and 

we may be able to host a small UK gathering during July. 

Normand and Christina Chisholm supported a small branch gathering next summer if circumstances allow.  

Hamish and Julie also hope the family holiday will take place next July so that they will be able to meet clansfolk. 

Juliette suggested that some information leaflets with membership details are provided to the Castle. Many Chisholm’s stay 

there and we may attract new membership. 

Juliette also noted that the date for next years City of Inverness Highland Games has been published but with a caution 

regarding the Covid situation. 

 

6c – AOB 

Juliette advised that Harry Harrison the historian and researcher who had worked with the late Sue and John Thomson for 

Kilmorack Heritage Association had passed away in mid July in a nursing home. Juliette had sent condolences to his niece 

Flo and made a donation to the chosen charity – The Royal British Legion. 

 

There being no further business Ben formally closed the meeting at 10:00am on Saturday 25 th September 2021. 

He thanked all for their participation and Susan for recording the minutes and issuing them when convenient. He sent best 

regards to the committee and members. 

 

 



CHURCH TO BE A NEW HOUSE? 
From Inverness Courier – 17 – 20 September 2021 

 

A Highland church could be converted into a new home if the plans get the green light. Fiona McLachlan has 

applied to Highland Council to change the use of the disused Cannich Church of Scotland building. 

In addition the applicant is hoping to build an extension at the 760 square metre site. McLachlan has also applied 

for listed building consent – the Category C structure was originally listed in April 1986. 

A pulpit will be removed from the church and then be installed at Beauly Church of Scotland, which was a 

condition of the sale of the building. The applicant plans to install rooflights along the front and rear to maximise 

natural light. Advice will be sought from conservation specialists. 

The Church on the Glen Cannich road just above Cannich village has been unused for some years. 

 

 

 

 

Inverness Craig Dunain Rugby Football Club 

Inverness Craig Dunain Womens team recently reached the semi finals of the National Plate. The Captain is 

Hannah Jane Chisholm who plays at Centre position. The match against Aberdeen Quines at Fraserburgh saw 

the Inverness team go behind in the first half when they changed the line up to give some less experienced 

members a run out. Despite making a good showing and performing well at times Craig Dunain lost 38 to 20. 

 

GLEN AFFRIC – CAR PARKING 

Inverness Courier – 24/09/21 

 

The Highland Council Public Notices includes notice of an application to extend the Car Park and re-route a 

footpath at the Dog Falls Car Park in Glen Affric. 

The planning application number is 21/04230/FUL and is made on behalf of Duncan Cameron of Forestry and 

Land Scotland, Balnain Office, Glenurquhart, Drumnadrochit, IV63 6TJ. It states - This project aims to deliver 

improvements at Dog Falls in terms of the site capacity for visitors, the quality of visitor access, the level of visitor 

safety and the overall quality of visitor experience. Specifically the project will increase the capacity of the 

existing carpark to accommodate 14 new spaces and improve traffic flow and also reroute a section of the Dog 

falls trail to improve visitor experience and safety by keeping visitors from walking on the public road. 

 



HALF A MILLION ACRES SET TO BE ‘REWILDED’ 

Taken from various newpapers, Trees For Life & BBC Scotland 

 

Half-a-million acres of the Scottish Highlands are set to be transformed, by letting nature take over. The area has 

been selected for rewilding, a process that allows land and oceans to return to a more natural - or wilder - state. 

The huge Affric Highlands initiative is being run by the charity Trees for Life, along with 20 landowners and six 

organisations. 

Work has also begun to involve local communities in the project, which is due to begin in 2023. The scheme will 

cover 500,000 acres of land and the project will last for 30 years in total and will see mountains, hills, glens and 

forests left to natural processes. 

 

Affric Highlands will stretch from Loch Ness, across the central Highlands to Kintail in the west, and encompass 

glens Cannich, Affric, Moriston and Shiel. 

It is hoped it will boost biodiversity and ecosystems in the area and help in the fight against climate change. 

Biodiversity is all the different kinds of life that can be found in a given area. That includes animals and plants, 

but also microorganisms such as bacteria. Each of these species and organisms work together in ecosystems. 

Ecosystems support all life on Earth. The healthier our ecosystems are, the healthier the planet - and its people.  

Rewilding is all about returning land and oceans to a more natural state. This often means doing nothing and 

letting nature take over to create more biodiverse areas. Not-for-profit organisation Rewilding Europe says 

rewilding is "about letting nature take care of itself, enabling natural processes to shape land and sea, repair 

damaged ecosystems and restore degraded landscapes." So unlike traditional conservation projects, the aim of 

rewilding is to create spaces where experts do not need to keep on looking after them and protecting the wildlife 

there in the future. 

 

Aigas field centre – wild cat kittens 

Two wildcat kittens have been born at a centre near Beauly as part of a breeding project to save the species. 

The new additions at Aigas Field Centre are the latest members of its conservation breeding programme which 

has been running since 2011. 

A spokeswoman for the centre said: “We are overjoyed to announce the arrival of two wildcat kittens. The 

newest members of the Aigas Wildcat Conservation Breeding Programme will be joining the 10 adult cats that 

the field centre already hold. Through this difficult time, the arrival of the kittens has uplifted the staff and guests 

at the field centre. Our rangers and academic placement students have worked exceptionally hard to provide 



our wildcats, through rain and shine, with an incredibly high standard of care. We are thrilled that their efforts 

have been rewarded by the birth of these two very happy and healthy kittens. 

The two kittens were born to second-time mother, Brora, who gave birth to one male kitten, Beinn, last year. 

Beinn is due to be relocated to Devon to play his part in the nationwide breeding programme later this year. 

"We believe the kittens to have been born around the end of June, with our first glimpses of the pair leaving 

their den box in the middle of July. Since then, the kittens have become more adventurous and have been seen 

out with mother, Brora, playing and suckling in the sunshine. We are currently waiting on confirmation of the 

sex of our kittens and will be naming them once we have received this information.” 

During their early stages of life, wildcat kittens have bright blue eyes which slowly turn to a yellow gold colour as 

they mature. Further to this, their coats change into adult pelage and they begin to look more like their parents. 

The kittens will develop the classic thick, blunt-ended, black-tipped tail, typical of a wildcat. 

 

Silver kilt pin – royal national mòd 

From Ross-Shire Journal 15 – 21 October 2021 

15 year old Gairloch High School pupil Anndra Cumming has won the Solo Singing Fluent Boys aged 13 – 15 

competition to take the An Comunn Gàidhealach Silver Kilt Pin Inverness. Anndra started singing around age 

six and his father is the Gaelic teacher at Gairloch High School. Anndra’s older brother Eoin also sings and 

plays box and bagpipes.  

The Royal National Mòd has appointed its new Bard, celebrated Gaelic poet Rody Gorman. Rody was born in 

Dublin and now lives on Skye and writes in Irish, Scottish Gaelic and English.  

The Strathspey and Badenoch Herald reported on the opening concert at Eden Court, Inverness on 9 th 

September and featured Duncan Chisholm playing fiddle for Anna Macleod, Gaelic singer. See below.  

 

Duncan also featured in the Inverness Courier of 3rd September.  

The return of The Gathering at the Northern Meeting Park in Inverness saw band Wolfstone playing. Duncan 

was a founder member of the traditional music band around 30 years ago and has gone on to a very successful 

solo career across the world. Duncan’s Covid Ceilidh became hugely popular on-line and encouraged 

musicians around the world to upload acoustic tracks.  



Dorchester Crier Equals National Record 

 

Alistair Chisholm (76), Town Crier of Dorchester, on 16th October 2021 won the  68th National Town Criers’ 

Championship in Hastings for a record-equalling 11th time. This equals the record held by the late Ben Johnson 

of Fowey in Cornwall who achieved this in 1973.  Alistair said he was immensely proud to have equalled Ben’s 

record, in what is the oldest and most prestigious of Town Crying competitions, and congratulated Andrew 

Fleming, the Town Crier of Swanage, on his well-deserved second place.  

 Alistair dedicated his win to all the staff at the Robert White Radiotherapy unit at Dorset County Hospital where 

he has recently completed his treatment for prostate cancer saying, “The staff are not only truly professional but 

are incredibly patient and understanding. The whole atmosphere created at the unit puts one at ease and the 

sessions are not only painless but pass very quickly.” 

 Asked if he would enter the National Championships next year Alistair said, “I shall certainly be there as the 

Championship competition is only one part of a truly spectacular climax to “Hastings Week”. I look forward to 

this annual event and love wandering around the Old Town. The Saturday evening’s real torchlight 

procession, with its infectious drumming, is a sight and sound never to be forgotten and the accompanying huge 

beach bonfire and firework display more than equals anything I’ve ever seen.”   Will he try for a record-breaking 

12th win?  

“I am proud to represent Dorset’s county town and will be giving it my best shot. Winning again would be a bonus 

but I know I’d enjoy the Hastings event regardless of the result.” 

 

Alistair holding the trophy – with Competing town criers 

 

 

 

 



Chisholms in Glen Brittle – Isle of Skye 

 

The picture below is from page 88 of ‘The First Munroist’, A biography of The Reverend A E Robertson first man 

to ascend all the Munro’s - starting in 1889. 

The 1993 book by Peter Drummond and Ian Mitchell uses Rev. Roberstons slides and photographs and writings. 

  

**Does any member have a connection to Mrs Chisholm at Glen Brittle or have information on that family? 

 

 

Text from page – Mrs Chisolm’s, (sic) Glenbrittle. This undated slide is interesting in that it records a house which 

was used from 1912 onwards by climbers as accommodation in the glen, before the Hostel and the British 

Mountaineering Club hut existed. It was also a Post Office, since there were several families at that time on the 

far side of the river, where today only ruins and holiday homes exist. There was a school also, to which the 

children in the picture would have gone. 

 

NB. The Visitor Log book for Glen Brittle Post Office 1912 to 1980 is now held at the National Library of 

Scotland, Edinburgh. 

 

Bualintur (Buaile an Todhair) is a remote township, which lies at the head of Loch Brittle on the island of Skye. 

Accessed only by the Glen Brittle footbridge. In recent history it was the central township of Glen Brittle, with 

the post office and school for the community. It was once a thriving community before the effects of the highland 

clearances and depopulation of the highlands and islands took place, and many ruined houses can be seen among 

the existing houses. 

 

 

 

 



Obituary Notices – Inverness Courier 

 

CHISHOLM - Peacefully at home on 13th September, 2021, Jessie Chisholm (nee MacIntyre), aged 

92 years, Muirtown Street, Inverness, much loved mum of Alick, Charles, Ina, Janet and the late 

Gladys and Maggie, also a dear granny, great-granny and great-great-granny. Jessie will be sadly 

missed by her family and friends. Funeral Service on Friday, 24th September, 2021 ,at 10am in 

Inverness Crematorium. All welcome to attend. Family flowers only please. Donations if desired in 

memory of Jessie towards Maggie's Highlands may be given at the door. Arrangements by D. 

Chisholm & Sons 

 

CHISHOLM - Suddenly, but peacefully at home, on 27th July, 2021, Alistair Ronald Chisholm 

(Ronnie), aged 71 years, Lovat Road, Inverness, beloved husband of Gwynneth, much loved dad of 

Douglas, Jillian and Gavin, also a dear grandad of John and Lewis. Funeral ceremony on Tuesday, 

3rd August, 2021, at 12.30pm, in D. Chisholm & Sons' Funeral Home, Huntly Street, Inverness; 

thereafter to Kilvean Cemetery. Family and friends welcome, under Government guidelines. No 

flowers please. Donations, if desired, in memory of Ronnie towards Diabetes UK may be given at the 

door or forwarded to the funeral directors. 

 

Obituary Notice – Cork, Ireland 

 

KITTY MORLEY, nee CHISHOLM 

Morley (Charles Daly Road, Togher) on August 3rd 2021, peacefully at home in the presence of her 

loving daughter Lillian, grandson Ian and dear friends Hannah and Trevor.  

Kitty (nee Chisholm), beloved wife of the late Finbarr, loving mother of Lillian and the late Phyllis, 

John and Michael, dear grandmother of the late Finbarr. Dear sister of Claire, Jackie. Tony, Christy 

and the late Helen and Terry. Sadly missed by her loving family, grandchildren, great-grandchildren, 

brothers-in-law, sisters-in-law, nieces, nephews, relatives and friends. 

May she rest in peace. Requiem Mass held Friday 6 th August 2021. 

 

DR John Chisholm CBE 

From various newspapers September 2021 

Dr John Chisholm CBE, Chairman of the British Medical Association (Britain’s biggest doctors union) was in the 

news as the BMA dropped its 15 year opposition stance to ‘assisted dying’. A slim majority of members voted to 

adopt a neutral stance on the difficult and highly contested issue. 

John Chisholm is a GP from Berkshire and has been a member of the GP committee of the BMA since 1977 taking 

on various roles since then. 

Currently Chair of the BMA Medical Ethics Committee and of the Men’s Health Forum and an RCGP Trustee, he 

continues to practice as a GP. 

 

 

 



We have stock of a few items for sale :- 

 

Music CD Notelets with envelopes (size C6)  

 
   

15 Chisholm 

related tunes by 

the Cnoc Ciùil 

Ceilidh Band                     

6 x Notelets showing hand-woven 

Chisholm tartan scarves in Dress & 

Colonial and Hunting tartan – 3 of 

each. With envelopes.     

5 x Notelets Clan 

Crest on quality 

textured card + 

envelopes 
£3.00 inc postage £3.00 including postage £3.00 inc postage 

 

Cotton Shopping bag. approx 15" x 14.5" with handles, clan crest  -  £1.00 

Mini Flashlight/keyring    -  £1.00 

Mini Notepads with clan crest  -  £1.00 

Pen - ball point black ink, blue with clan web address    - £0.50p 

Pen - ball point black ink, tartan & scenery design with clan details - £0.50p 

Pen - gel point black ink, navy with clan web address - £0.50p 

Clan Chisholm (short history 40 pages) £4.00 

Strathglass booklet B&W 12 pages- £2.00 

Erchless - A Building History 8 sided leaflet - £1.00 

 

Please send your order and payment made to 'Clan Chisholm Society UK Branch' to Susan Chisholm (Hon 

Secretary/Treasurer) 

 

Highland Handwovens have been featured in the newsletter and Clan Chisholm Journal previously. 

Christina and Norman produce a number of items in Chisholm tartan as well as other Highland inspired designs.  

The Unique textiles are handwoven from hand-dyed fibres in the Highlands of Scotland and each item takes 

many many hours to create. Available on request are various items in Chisholm tartans. Scarves, shawls, bags, 

cushion covers etc 

 

Contact Christina and Norman Chisholm.  

chisholms.theglen@gmail.com    01862 842336 (address on back page) 

 

A generous donation to clan funds of 10% of the proceeds from the sale of goods to clan members is 

appreciated as we know how many hours are spent creating each piece. 

see our website page at http://www.clanchisholmsociety.org/public/tartans.php for details and very 

informative article on the hand-weaving process. 



subscriptions 

 

 

A reminder that Annual Subscriptions are due on 1st January each year. Thank you to all 
who continue to support the Society with their regular subscriptions and a huge thank you 
to members who add a donation to funds – you are helping to ensure that our Society and all 
it stands for continues. 

 

Please Note: If your payment is by standing order with your bank could you please check 
that the amount is correct. Some of these arrangements were set up some years ago and are 
now too little to cover our costs.  

Current subscription rates are shown below and are usually found in our branch 
newsletters. 

NB. Subscription rates have not been raised since 2013. 

 

Payment by cheque (or PO) to:-  ‘Clan Chisholm Society -  UK Branch’ 

and sent to Hon Secretary/Treasurer, Susan Chisholm  

 

Or a bank transfer may be made to our bank - Natwest, Bury St Edmunds – 

sort code 60-04-16, a/c 30250633. (IBAN GB55 NWBK 6004 1630 2506 33)  

 

If you elect to pay by bank transfer please let me (Susan) know. 

 

For Life Members who wish to continue to receive the Annual Clan Chisholm Journal - a payment of £5.00 per 
annum is requested to help cover the cost of publication and postage. NB. Life membership ceased to be offered 
after 1996. 

 

There is no charge for branch newsletters which are produced 3 - 4 times a year. 

 
 

Annual membership - £12.00 
 

Annual over 60 - £9.00 
 

10 year membership - £65.00 
 

10 year Family membership - £74.00 

 
I will always try to send a reminder if a member is overdue in subscription payment. If you are unsure, 

then the year last covered by a subscription payment is usually shown on the address label with 

newsletters and other mail which I send you. If you have any queries please do get in touch. 

                                                                          Susan 

 



 

 
contacts   -   UK BRANCH 

 

Chairman  - Ben Chisholm-Broomfield 

11 Croyard Drive, Beauly, by Inverness        

 Scotland  IV4 7EE      01463 782566      

 e-mail chisholmbroomfield@btinternet.com 

       

 Secretary/Treasurer  -  Susan Chisholm of Chisholm 

 127 Undley Hall, Lakenheath, Brandon Suffolk IP27 9BY  

 e-mail  susanchisholm@tinyworld.co.uk      

 or         susanchisholmofchisholm@gmail.com 

 

Genealogist – Position vacant – Alastair Chisholm, Minstead is acting in this role  

until we find a permanent qualified volunteer. 

 

CGI Forum & Genealogy Database administrator 

Alastair J Chisholm, Minstead, Hampshire. email ajchis@gmail.com 

 

Vice Chairman  -  Duncan F Chisholm 

Craggie, 34 Grigor Drive, Inverness IV2 4LS 

 

Vice Chairman & walks advisor -  Norman Chisholm  

The Glen, Kindeace, by Invergordon, Ross-shire IV18 0LL 

 

Historian - Dr Margaret Collin  

39 Eildon View, Melrose, Roxburghshire TD6 9RH 

 

Historian  -  Dr Jean Munro, Edinburgh. 

 

Clans Liaison (AHCS)  - Juliette Chisholm-Broomfield 

 See Ben Chisholm-Broomfield above 

 

Mairi-Angela Foster 

6A Glencairn Crescent, Edinburgh, EH12 5BS Scotland  

 

Martin Chisholm – Clan Chisholm Journal Editor 

25, Whitemeadows, Darlington DL3 8SR 

email - mchisholm1@sky.com 

 

Hon Auditor – Mr Michael Sayers, Thetford, Norfolk 
 

 

Visit the clan society website at www.ClanChisholmSociety.org 


